
 

March 12, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Dwayne Umbarger, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Umbarger: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 451 by Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 451 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 451 would allow an individual to affix window tinting to vehicle windows, which 

exceeds limits established in current law if the individual has a completed medical exemption 

certificate.  The medical exemption certificate would be prepared on a form furnished by the 

Division of Vehicles of the Kansas Department of Revenue.  The certificate must be approved by 

a medical professional, which is specified in the bill.  The certificate would be valid for up to two 

years.  The Director of Vehicles would promulgate rules and regulations to implement SB 451 on 

or before January 1, 2013. 

 

 The Department of Revenue indicates any fiscal effect resulting from the passage of SB 

451 could be absorbed within existing agency resources.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue 


